
 Student Group Website Policy 

  

 
 

1 Preamble 

1.1 Each student group will be provided with a page on The SU website, alongside a top level 
URL in which the groups committee or equivalent will be granted access to. The SU will 
publish guidance and provide training opportunities to ensure a consistent and effective 
web presence. 

2 Group Web Pages 

2.1 Student groups may not create or maintain websites beyond The SU website unless the 
circumstances are exceptional (see part 3 below). This restriction does not extend to 
social media sites, but these must be in addition to content on The SU website and clearly 
link back to The SU website. 

2.2 Each student activity group will be granted a home page and the ability to create child 
pages on the SU website for its own use. These must be maintained and the information 
kept up-to-date. 

2.3 All advertising and content must abide by any SU policies, regulations and guidelines, 
such as the Equality and Diversity Policy. 

2.4 Where a language other than English is used, an English translation should be provided.. 

2.5 No content should contain material that may bring the University or The SU into disrepute 
or be of a libellous nature. 

3 External Websites 

3.1 A student group may apply to their relevant SU Officer for an exemption for point 2.1. Such 
applications may be granted with the agreement of the SU Officer, in consultation with the 
Web Developer, on the grounds that the student group requires web functionality beyond 
the capabilities of The SU website. 

3.2 Any external website must be registered by The SU and not the student group themselves, 
and any existing external websites that have been approved must give access that The 
SU requires to the Web Developer. 

3.3 All external websites must abide by the requirements outlined in section 2. 

4 Enforcement 

4.1 The SU withholds the right to alter, or remove content, and take down pages from any 
student group website or page that is in violation of this or any other policy. 

4.2 Any breach of this policy may result in the student group being referred through The SU or 
executive area disciplinary process. 

 


